





for our use, the resources (i.e., training, consultations, pub-
lications) of other professions.

Sharing Our Resources with Others. Those of us who have
experience in the field need to make a special effort to
provide assistance and consultations to new volunteer ad-
ministrators, as well as to share other resources such as
training and materials. Like all other professions, we need
mentors. This may be done on an individual basis or in a
group setting through professional organizations.

Recognize Responsibilities to the Larger Volunteer Com-
munity. Volunteer administrators must increasingly serve
as advocates for their programs, their volunteers, the larger
volunteer community and the future of volunteerism. Ad-
vocacy should mean taking stands on legislation and regu-
lations that have an impact on the volunteer community
such as volunteer mileage deduction bills, charitable con-
tributions, nonprofit postal rates, lobbying by nonprofit
organizations (OMB Circular A-122), etc.

There are also many other ways in which we can affect
public policy that has an impact on volunteerism—by lend-
ing our expertise in public discussion of issnes and by
working through our professional membersbip organiza-
tions to address concerns. Some of the issues that need to
be addressed in these fornms are promoting employment
and academic credit for volunteer experience, bnilding re-
lationships between labor and voluntary organizations, de-
veloping alternative sources of volunteers, ensuring equal
access to volunteer opportunities, providing benefits and
protections to volunteers, and developing new types of
public/private partnerships to meet community needs.

This is truly an exciting time to work in the field of
volunteerism. Numerous changes are occurring in our pro-
fession. There are many challenges to address. Although
new resources, networks and coalitions are being devel-

Today, the field is different. It
is expanding, with more vol-
unteer administrators in dif-
ferent types of settings. Many
professional disciplines are
now represented and the
number of volunteer adminis-
trators is growing.

oped, many more changes must occur. We mnst be part of
molding those changes and the future of volunteerism. The
alternative is to be put in a position where we are constant-
ly reacting to situations that impact our profession. I be-
lieve that, as paid and unpaid professional volunteer ad-
ministrators, we have the knowledge, experience and re-
sponsibility to be pro-active on issues and concerns that
affect volunteerism, in order to preserve and enbance this
tradition for future generations.
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